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STATE OF CONNECTICUT 
CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL  

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT  06051 

Phone: (860) 827-2935  Fax: (860) 827-2950 

E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov 

Web Site: portal.ct.gov/csc 

 
VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

 

November 1, 2021 

 

Franca L. DeRosa, Esq. 

Brown Rudnick LLP 

185 Asylum Street  

Hartford, CT 0610 

fderosa@brownrudnick.com 

 

RE: DOCKET NO. 27 – PSEG Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need 

for the Modification of Bridgeport Harbor Unit No. 3 to capability to burn either low-sulfur 

coal or oil. 
 
 PETITION NO. 127 – 108 Radio Company Limited Partnership Declaratory Ruling to 

place an FM transmission antenna and associated equipment on the existing Unit No. 3 

smokestack of the United Illuminating Company facility in Bridgeport Harbor.  

 

 PETITION NO. 198 – United Illuminating Declaratory Ruling for an alternative coal 

transport procedure at its Bridgeport Harbor Station No. 3 in Bridgeport. 

 

 PETITION NO. 742 – PSEG Power Connecticut LLC Declaratory Ruling that no 

Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required for Phase 1 of 

Bridgeport Harbor Unit No.3 Mercury Emissions Reduction Project, Bridgeport, 

Connecticut. 

 

 PETITION NO. 756 – PSEG Power Connecticut LLC Declaratory Ruling that no 

Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required for Phase 2 of 

Bridgeport Harbor Unit No. 3 Mercury Emissions Reduction Project, Bridgeport, 

Connecticut. 

 

 PETITION NO. 1105 – PSEG Power Connecticut LLC Declaratory Ruling that no 

Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required for the Bridgeport 

Harbor Unit No. 3 Dry Sorbent Injection Project located at 1 Atlantic Street, Bridgeport, 

Connecticut. 

 

Dear Attorney DeRosa: 

 

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your correspondence dated October 29, 

2021, regarding the surrender of the above-referenced Certificate of Environmental Compatibility 

and Public Need (Certificate), due to the retirement of Unit 3 as of June 30, 2021.  The Council 

hereby acknowledges the surrender of the Certificate. 

 

The Council declares this facility retired.  Please note that if PSEG decides to pursue this site in the 

future that such a request will need to be submitted as a new application that must follow the 

applicable statutory and regulatory requirements for a new application for a Certificate. 

 

mailto:siting.council@ct.gov
mailto:fderosa@brownrudnick.com


Bridgeport Harbor #3 

Surrender of Certificate  

Page 2 of 2 

 

 

 

 

Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact the Council’s office. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. 

Executive Director 

 


